
15 July 2003
MP & MSP Back Firearm Amnesty Results
Stirling MP, Anne McGuire and MSP, Sylvia Jackson have welcomed the results of the recent firearms amnesty which saw 175 firearms handed into Central Scotland Police. 

Across Scotland the amnesty, which lasted over the month of April, saw nearly 3,400 firearms and 140,000 rounds of ammunition turned over to the police, along with a number of other dangerous weapons.  The haul was a similar size to that of the pervious firearms amnesty in 1996 following the Dunblane tragedy.  Sylvia Jackson recently questioned First Minister, Jack McConnell on the issue, she said

“I welcome the fact that the amnesty has been such a success.  Every one of the 3,400 guns handed to the police will be destroyed and put out of harm’s way.  Cutting the number of illegally held weapons makes our streets safer and plays a part in the drive to reduce violent and drug-related crime.”  

Mrs McGuire, who played an active role in the debates on the Government’s gun control proposals in 1997, added 

“Britain has some of the toughest gun control in the world, however there are still far too many guns in our society.  Although the number of firearms incidents thankfully remains relatively small, the impact of armed crime on communities is devastating.  We need to do all we can to keep guns of the street, and that is why initiatives like this are so important.” 
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